
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Committee for the Assignment of Start-Up Flats 

 

 

Present at the meeting (in alphabetical order): 

Martina Dolejší  

Bc. Dominika Erbeková, BSc. 

RNDr. Andrej Farkaš 

Ing. Lenka Henebergová 

RNDr. Aleš Soukup, Ph.D. (Committee Chair) 

Excused from the meeting (in alphabetical order): 

PhDr. Zuzana Kasáková, Ph.D. 

Mgr. Michaela Slussareff, Ph.D. 

 

 

Date of the meeting:  2 September 2024 (3 p.m. online) 

 

 

1. The Committee verified its quorum (Rector’s Directive no. 4/2022, Article 5, Clause 4). 

2. The Committee has appointed Aleš Soukup as Chair for this meeting (2 September 

2024) with the understanding that the chairpersonship of the Committee will be 

discussed once again at the next meeting.  

3. The Committee stated that, as at the established date (25 August 2024), the following 

two applications for the assignment of start-up flats were delivered to the Rectorate of 

Charles University and subsequently submitted to the Committee for consideration (in 

the order of the date submitted):  

- Bhargavi Chowdepalli, Ph.D. (Faculty of Science) 

- Sybren Heyndels, Ph.D. (from 1 October 2024, Faculty of Arts; as at the date 

of submitting the application, he was not and still is not a CU employee) 

4. The Committee stated that its task is to negotiate the occupancy of one start-up flat, 

designated as flat no. 1440.   

5. The Committee proceeded to check the conditions for the assignment of the start-up flat 

for the separate applications, as stipulated in Article 2 of the Rules for the Assignment 

of Start-Up Flats at Charles University (Rector’s Directive no. 4/2022).  

6. Based on the findings, the Committee has established the following: 

- Bhargavi Chowdepalli: meets the conditions of Rector’s Directive no. 4/2022; 

- Sybren Heyndels, Dr: does not meet the conditions of Article 2(1 b, c, and d) of 

Rector’s Directive no. 4/2022; the applicant states that these conditions will be 

met starting from 1 October 2024.  

7. Based on these findings, the Committee recommends accepting the application of Dr. 

Bhargavi Chowdepalli and assigning her the vacant start-up flat no. 1440. 

8. In addition, we recommend automatically including the application of Dr. Sybren 

Heyndels in the upcoming selection procedure.  

9. Furthermore, the Committee took into account the information provided by dr. Kralert 

on the availability of another start-up flat on 1 September 2024 and recommends 

announcing the deadline for submitting applications for assigning this flat so that the 

flat may be occupied without delay. 

 

Recorder: RNDr. Aleš Soukup, Ph.D.  

In Prague, 2 September 2024 


